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Slushees for the Cub Scouts
Members of the Golden Corner 
Rotary Club provided slushees for 
area Cub Scouts attending a summer 
experience at High Falls Park in 
Oconee County. In the photo above 
are Patrick Lee and Steve Rushton, 
who is also a Scouting project 
coordinator. At right are David 
Williams, Pam Dowd, Steve Rushton 
and Patrick Lee. 

MEMBERSHIP 
– “WHY”
There’s an inexplicable 
lethargy about 
membership
BY DG FRANK COX

By now, I assume that many of 
you have grown a bit weary of the 
PMAIL invitation to join us at the 
Membership Summit in Newberry 
or Limestone University. We 
tried to convince you “WHY” 
membership is so vital to the 
health of your club. 

We outlined 10 reasons clubs 
enjoy the fruits of having engaged 
happy Rotarians and what that 
means to the service we bring 
to our communities and even 
globally. 

For some inexplicable reason, 
there seems to be a lethargy among 
many of our members. 

Twenty-eight of our clubs have 
a several-year glide path of losing 
members. In some clubs, the 
decline is significant. 

How do we reverse this 
trend? I certainly hope that you 
as Rotarians simply don’t care if 
you club slips away. Rotary is too 

http://www.rotary7750.org
http://www.rotary.org
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important in our communities and 
too important to our own self-
images and self-satisfaction.

The encouragement that 
everyone has a stake in growing 
new members is the basis for our 
Membership Summits. We need 
everyone seeking their friends and 
colleagues who share a passion for 
serving others and serving their 
communities. 

The fellowship we gain as 
we as Rotarians get about our 
business is awesome, and I want 
everyone in every community to 
realize the satisfaction of getting 
a project done and sharing the 
achievement with their members.

Our Rotary International 
President, Shekhar Mehta, has 
a simple request to every one of 
us—“Grow More, Do More.” How 
simple is that for us to embrace? 

As we find those in our 
communities who have a bent for 

service and a desire to serve their 
communities, we should invite 
them to discover Rotary. 

The addition of new 
members allows us to do more 
activities, new perspectives, more 
philanthropy, and so much more.

We are also seeking new ways 
to make Rotary more attractive. 
Is the weekly ‘have a meal, a 
program, and depart’ becoming 
too redundant and not enticing? 

If so, we can adapt our 
meetings and add innovation 
to attract new members. More 
projects, family-oriented service 
projects or outings, and many 
other ways that people are 
discovering to fill their lives with 
meaning. 

If you have good ideas or 
a special project that you are 
passionate about, please go to your 
Board, your Club Directors and 

offer the idea or desire that you 
want to bring to your club.

I encourage you: Step up on 
new ideas, reinvent the initiatives 
in your club that attracts members 
and supports retaining those who 
seem to be losing interest. 

I am so very proud of our clubs 
for enduring the serious erosion 
of our Rotary “way of life” during 
the COVID pandemic. We have 
survived and are moving forward.

Last month I wrote about 
getting back in business. Well as 
I see it today, our #1 priority in 
being back in business is to grow 
to a healthy, viable, contributing 
club. 

Please reflect on how you can 
help your club. It is vital. I sure 
hope the “Why” is understood. 
We must rebuild, reenergize, and 
reestablish our wonderful club 
cultures and members.

No, this isn’t a 
good trend! Why 
are we lethargic?

ßFrom Frank—

As we find those in our communities who have a bent 
for service and a desire to serve their communities, 
we should invite them to discover Rotary.
PS: Use your public image methods to find these people 
(like the photos that are on page 1).
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BY ELLIS GOURDIN
Rotary Club of Rock Hill

The Satellite Rotary Club of 
Rock Hill was officially underway 
in April 2021, however the 
planning for this club began in the 
fall of 2020. 

The idea sprang from the 
increasing need for an evening 
meeting time for younger 
members. Certain professions, 
teachers for example, as well as 
young professionals that are just 
starting out in their fields, don’t 
have the flexibility to arrive late 
to work after a breakfast meeting 
or leave work mid day for a lunch 
meeting. 

The Satellite club was created 
to solve these issues as well as that 
of the high dues required by a 
standard Rotary club. 

The Satellite Rotary Club of 
Rock Hill, since starting in April, 
has 10 members registered with 
Rotary International. 

Membership consists of 
previous Rotarians as well as those 
new to Rotary. The Satellite club is 
sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Rock Hill and therefore members 
hold full active membership of the 
lunch club. 

With fluid membership 
everyone from the lunch club 
is welcome to attend Satellite 
meetings and vice versa. 

A typical Satellite meeting 
consists of about 15 attendees 
and membership is growing fast! 
The club welcomes speakers from 
the community, just like a lunch 
or breakfast club, and members 
are encouraged to bring guests 
to every meeting. The Satellite 
Rotary Club of Rock Hill meets 
the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the 

month which are alternating weeks 
of their sponsor lunch club. 

The club meets from 6 to 
7pm to allow members time to 
commute after their work day. 
Meetings are held at Millstone 
Pizza in Downtown Rock Hill on 
the 1st Thursday of the month and 
then they rotate locations around 
town for the 3rd Thursday. 

Members are greeted and 
attendance is entered before 
hearing from the scheduled 

speaker which is followed by 
questions for the speaker and club 
fellowship. 

Members typically stay 
later than 7pm to continue 
fellowship and finish their meal. 
While membership averages on 
the younger side, all ages and 
professions are welcome; the 
club currently has members from 
banking, finance, real estate, and 
education. 

The club has heard from 
speakers such as York County 
Habitat for Humanity, Second 
Harvest Food Bank of Metrolina, 
and Miracle Park Rock Hill. 

The club hosted a donation 
drive for the Children’s Attention 
Home in Rock Hill and they spent 

a Saturday afternoon sorting 
and packing goods at the Second 
Harvest Food Bank of Metrolina 
in Charlotte, NC. The club has 
signed up for several dates this 
fall to volunteer at the Second 
Harvest Food Bank Mobile Pantry 
at varying locations around Rock 
Hill. 

Dues for the club are $50 a 
quarter and each member receives 
a Rotary Club of Rock Hill t-shirt 
along with their Rotary lapel pin 

and certificate. 
Ellis Gourdin, French teacher 

at Sullivan Middle School, is the 
2021-2022 club chair, Charli 
Raley, learning and development 
consultant at Family Trust FCU, 
is the 2021-2022 club chair 
elect, and Jenna Carr, childcare 
professional and certified 
occupational therapist, is our 
2021-2022 club secretary. 

Stay tuned for more details 
about an official “kick-off” event 
being planned for the fall! 

Find the club on Instagram @
RotaryRockHillSatelliteClub or 
online @ RockHillRotaryClub.
com

SATELLITE CLUBS

How we did it

Rotary Club of Rock Hill starts Satellite Club

http://RockHillRotaryClub.com 
http://RockHillRotaryClub.com 
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York Rotarian of the Year
The Rotary Club of York recognized Ryan Blancke 
as the 2020-2021 Rotarian of the Year at their End 
of Year Awards celebration. Ryan is doing great 
things for the York Club and has just begun a term 
as Assistant District Governor for Area 6. Craig 
Hazelwood, left, presented the award. 

Paul Harris Plus 2 and Plus 4
William Langford, left photo, received his Paul Harris Fellow plus 
4 and Jim Hodnett, photo above right, got his PHF plus 2 from 
outgoing president Shannon Carrigan.

New president  
Suzanne Edson
Suzanne Edson begins her year 
as president of the Rotary Club 
of York. With outgoing president 
Craig Hazelwood.

New member Pat Hodnett
Pat Hodnett was introduced by her husband 
Rotarian Jim Hodnett as a new member to the 
York Rotary Club. 2021-22 president Suzanne 
Edson is presenting Pat with her Rotary pin 
and other Rotary information.

York
Year-end, year-beginning
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Members recognized for service
The Golden Corner Rotary Club recognized members for their 
service during 2020-2021. Pictured from left are Patrick Lee, 
Lorraine Harding, Vic Holley, outgoing president Gene Williams 
and Don Estep. Harding was also honored for 27 years of perfect 
attendance.

The Paul Porter Pin
Incoming Golden Corner Rotary 
Club president Steve Moore, 
right, is presented the Paul 
Porter President’s Pin. The pin 
belonged to longtime Rotarian 
Paul Porter and was given to the 
club by his wife Judy Porter. The 
pin is presented to the club’s 
newest president. Outgoing 
president Gene Williams, left, 
presents the pin to Moore.

Golden Corner honors 
outgoing officers
Members of the Golden Corner 
Rotary Club were honored for 
their service during 2020-2021. 
Pictured from left are outgoing 
president Gene Williams, Pam 
Dowd, Cammie Kaiser, Wayne 
Frady, Don Lesley, George 
Bakogiannis and new president 
Steve Moore. Bakogiannis and 
Moore are the club’s newest 
Paul Harris Fellows. 
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Seneca Mayor Dan Alexander, 
left, and the city’s events 
planner Riley Johnson, center, 
who is also an Atlantic Coast 
Conference (ACC) football 
official, updated the club 
on new football rules and 
improvements to downtown. 
ACC officials will be looking 
to end blind-side blocks. The 
former Harper building is being 
transformed into a green space 
with retail outlets. Pictured at 
right is Rotarian Teddy Martin. 

Eric McCollum, center, an 
owner of Deep South Defense, 
updated the Golden Corner 
Rotary Club on the new 
business’s rise through the 
pandemic. It offers shooting 
stations, sales, smithing and 
other services. Pictured from left 
are club president Steve Moore, 
McCollum, and Rotarian Patrick 
Lee. 

More news from Golden Corner

Alice Guzick, center, a master 
gardener who works with the 
National Wildlife Federation 
to create certified community 
wildlife habitats, recently 
updated the Golden Corner 
Rotary Club about Keowee 
Key’s NWF certification. Guzick 
encouraged everyone to create 
a wildlife habitat in their yard. 
Pictured from left are 2020-21 
club president Gene Williams, 
Guzick and Rotarian Cammie 
Kaiser. 

Korean War hero and Medal of Honor  
recipient remembered, honored
Seneca native Sgt. Lewis G. Watkins, Oconee County’s only Medal 
of Honor recipient, was recognized at ceremonies in Greenville 
marking the end of the Korean War, July 27, 1953. Sgt. Watkins was 
killed Oct. 7, 1952 when he pushed fellow Marines out of the way 
and covered a hand grenade. 

Rotarian Pam Dowd accompanied the Medal of Honor from the 
Oconee County Military Museum Patriots Hall to Greenville. They 
were also accompanies by an Oconee County Sheriff’s  Office honor 
guard and members of the Lewis G. Watkins Marine Corps League. 

Dowd presented a program about Sgt. Watkins to The Golden 
Corner Rotary Club. Past club president Patrick Lee is a cousin of 
Sgt. Watkins.

Pam Dowd Patrick Lee
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Rotary Leadership Institute 
graduates and new RLI events
BY DGN RENEE STUBBS
RLI District 7750 Chair

Congratulations to our most recent RLI Graduates. 
Ellen Priest.....................Aiken
Anne Mary Violanti........Lake Wylie
Altheresa Good..............Lancaster
Bobbie Bailey.................Lancaster
Anesha Byrd...................Lander University Rotaract
Lenna Young...................E-Club of the Carolinas
Jamison Tinsley..............Emerald City
Glenda Corley................Emerald City
Rachel Strayer................Emerald City
Cathy Harry...................Reedy River
Alan Harry.....................Reedy River

RLI offers one of the best learning opportunities for new members, 
future club leaders, and everyone interested in strengthening 
their knowledge of Rotary. Topics include growing membership, 
understanding the Rotary Foundation, and our history. 

Join us, meet Rotarians and share ideas that will help you grow 
your knowledge of Rotary. Register for events on the DACdb District 
Calendar or the RLI website, http://www.rli33.org. 

Now is a great time to complete RLI. We are offering both Virtual 
and Face-to-Face sessions beginning in September.

District 7750 is offering 
all three parts of RLI in 
Duncan on Oct.9 and in 
Anderson on Feb.5. 

If your area is interested 
in hosting an RLI event, 
contact Renee Stubbs, 
District 7750 RLI chair. 
dg2023@rotary7750.org.

RAGS help connect interests 
BY PDG BARBARA SHAYEB-HELOU
D7750 Chair, RAGS and Fellowships 

On July 21 I attended a two plus hour 
RI Zoom meeting with with more than 
200 attendees across the globe who were 
District Chairs for International Service, 
RI Grants and Rotary Action Groups. 

That may sound logical to you and 
others may think I am speaking a bazaar 
ancient language. But think about it, 
we all need to work toward the success 
for the same projects and we all benefit 
together.

RAGs are more important than you 
probably think. And this may all be an 
attempt to make us collaborate, condense 
and simplify. Or in plain English let’s 
work smarter and not reinvent wheels. 

Individually we are Cadre Chairs, 
International Service Chairs, RAG 
Chairs, Grant Resource Chairs. Data 
Collectors and Community Assessment 
Experts..

Rotary wants to bring us all to the 
table and work toward a goal of mutual 
interest.

Together we are a DISTRICT 
RESOURCE NETWORK.

IF I mentioned some terms that you 
are not familiar with, invite me to come 
and present to your club. Just remember 
understanding Rotary is like peeling 
an onion: there is layer after layer to 
discover.

MEMBERSHIP 
SUMMITS
August 7 at Piedmont 
Technical College in 
Newberry

August 14 at Limestone 
College in Gaffney

REGISTER TODAY 
THROUGH DACDB

mailto:barbarashayeb076%40gmail.com?subject=
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What a Rotary Foundation year!
Get ready for your Grant funds 

Thank you! Thank you! Our District had one of its best years 
ever for giving to The Rotary Foundation, and this was in the midst 
of a global pandemic. 

To me, this says that Rotarians in District 7750 see the value of 
giving to The Rotary Foundation and appreciate the life-changing 
work that takes place as we “do good in the world” through our 
donations. 

Although the Foundation goal that was set by individual clubs 
as we were several months into the pandemic was $355,592, we 
finished the year with contributions of $459,320. 

We went from one of the lowest 
goals in recent years to supporting 
the Foundation in a truly 
impressive way. 

My sincere appreciation to PDG Lorraine Angelino who served 
so ably for six years as our District Rotary Foundation Chair. I am 
excited and humbled to be following in her footsteps. Let’s continue 
to support Rotary’s “official charity” by ensuring that our good 
work continues in Honduras, Haiti and Guatemala, and that we can 
continue to make a difference in our own communities.

District Grants
Our District soon will receive our District Grants from Rotary 

International and those checks will be sent to club Treasurers shortly 
after we receive the money. Speaking of “thank yous,” let’s all show 
our appreciation to Bill Harley for his longtime work as District 
Grants Chair. He does a great job.

As soon as you receive your District Grant check(s) you can 
start your projects. Some of the checks will come from the District’s 

AUGUST CHALLENGES

#1 I challenge the Presidents 
and Rotary Foundation 

Chairs to log on to My Rotary 
(www.rotary.org) and go to 
Foundation Reports that is found 
under The Rotary Foundation. 
Select Club Fundraising Analysis 
and see what information is 
available for your club. This 
information will be helpful 
throughout your year. Don’t know 
how to do this? Contact your 
Assistant Governor or me. We’ll be 
glad to help you.

#2 I challenge the Presidents 
and Rotary Foundation 

Chairs to log on To My Rotary 
(www.rotary.org) and go to 
Foundation Reports. Select Club 
Recognition Summary and look at 
each club members’ contributions 
and see if anyone is close to 
becoming a Paul Harris Fellow 
(PHF) or next level PHF. Ask those 
members if they are interested 
in making a contribution to AF-
SHARE to get them to a PHF or 
next level PHF. 

If you need help with your 

challenges or making contributions 

to The Rotary Foundation, 

please ask your Assistant 

Governor or send me an email at 

bpadgettrotary@outlook.com and 

I will be happy to help. We also can 

talk about ways to use points to 

help club members that need more 

than a hundred dollars to get to a 

PHF or next level PHF.

D-7750 Foundation Chair 
IPDG BETH PADGETT
bpadgettrotary@outlook.com

àNext page

http://www.rotary.org
http://www.rotary.org
mailto:bpadgettrotary%40outlook.com?subject=
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2021-22 District Grant Awards
Club Project Grant Amount
Aiken Library Study Room 2,500.00

Aiken Sunrise Dictionary 3,662.00

Anderson Homeland Park 5,000.00

Batesburg Leesville Food Pantry 2,500.00

Blacksburg Lime St Benches 1,200.00

Clemson Operation school supply 1,000.00

Clemson Sunrise Literacy Project 2,500.00

Clover Stellie Jackson Enrichment Center 375.00

Clover YMCA Youth Triathlon Program 400.00

Easley Camp I Rock 1,000.00

E Club of Carolinas School Supplies 3,000.00

Emerald City Refurbish Boys & Girls Center 4,000.00

Emerald City Inspire The Love of Reading 3,000.00

Emerald City Lander Rotaract 1,000.00

Foothills TR Police Department 1,000.00

Fort Mill Rotary Food Support 4,500.00

Fort Mill Rotary Literacy Picnic 5,000.00

Golden Strip Sunrise Night of Singing 2,350.00

Golden Strip Sunrise Interact Club 750.00

Golden Strip Sunrise Scholarships 500.00

Greater Anderson AED 1,663.50

Greater Anderson 3rd Grade Reading 3,336.50

Greenville Alexander Elementary 3,000.00

Greenville Digital Learning 2,000.00

Main Account and some will come from the District’s 
Grants Account. It’s a little-known fact that our 
District often supplements the amount we distribute 
for District Grants to ensure as many of our clubs as 
possible have access to these funds needed for local 
projects.

Make sure when you deposit the check(s) and it is 
posted to your checking account that you get a copy 
of the statement, so you have it when you submit your 
final report. 

A final reminder, past DRFC Chair Lorraine (who 
now is Regional Rotary Foundation Coordinator 

for Zone 33) liked to challenge club Presidents to 
put their goals into Rotary Club Central and to 
contribute at least $25 to AF-SHARE at the start of 
a new Rotary year. I am issuing the same challenge. 
People are more inclined to follow leaders who lead by 
example. 

Please put your goals in Rotary Club Central 
and make those goals meaningful by having them 
represent a realistic stretch for your club. Don’t know 
how to do this? Get in touch with your Assistant 
Governor or with me. We are both eager to help you. 

à—Getting your district grants done right
from previous page
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2021-22 District Grant Awards
Club Project Grant Amount
Greenville Breakfast Greenville Equity 1,750.00

Greenville City Center Switch Class 2,500.00

Greenwood Racial Reconciliation 5,000.00

Greenwood Local Food Bank 2,000.00

Greenwood Rise Against Hunger 3,000.00

Indian Land Lunch Operation Pollination 2,500.00

Lake Wylie Chair the Love 1,500.00

Lancaster Breakfast Peace Sanctuary 1,000.00

Lancaster Lunch Law Enforcement Conversation 2,500.00

Laurens Backpack Program 2,500.00

Mauldin Music in the Park 2,500.00

Newberry Recreation Complex 6,000.00

North Spartanburg SCSDB Garden 1,000.00

Pickens Hagood Mill Equip 1,000.00

Pleasantburg Dress a Child 5,000.00

Reedy River Early Act First Knight 2,500.00

Reedy River Litter Ends Here 2,500.00

Seneca Education Support 2,500.00

Simpsonville Rotary Christmas 500.00

Simpsonville Dictionary 2,000.00

Union Reading w/Rotarians 2,500.00

Westminster Urban Renewal 2,500.00

York Poppies Garden 4,500.00

Contingency 9,225.00

TOTAL GRANTS $123,712.00

Give to the virtual CART Bucket on-line
Our clubs in D-7750 have been big 

supporters of The CART Fund (Coins for 
Alzheimer's Research Trust) for many years. 

You can throw your change (or bills) in 
the blue buckets at your meeting or donate 
online. 

To give to CART online:
1.	 Go to www.mycartfund.org. 
2.	 Enter your DACdb User Name & 

Password

3.	 Click on the dark blue sign-in (Cur-
rent User) button

4.	 You’ll create an ID in the 
CART Online Contribu-
tion Portal that’s tagged to 
your club and our District. 

If you don't have your DACdb 
credentials, no worries— just use the light 
blue button to Create an Account and you'll 
be asked for our District ID (7750) and your 
club name. 

http:// www.mycartfund.org
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Important Polio Plus facts to keep in 
mind as we look ahead in 2021-2022

1.	 When Rotary began its Polio vaccinations decades ago, the 
cost of one vaccination was then 60 cents. This past year 
the cost to vaccinate a child was approximately $2.60. 

2.	 Though the numbers of countries where the wild polio 
virus remains prominently is two—Afghanistan and 
Pakistan—the Global Polio Eradication Initiative (GPEI) 
vaccinated 450 million children in 50 countries last year.

3.	 Why are so many vaccinations still required? One reason 
is that we still have outbreaks of the wild polio virus and 
vaccine-derived mutations in countries with vulnerable 
health systems around the world. Thank goodness, where 
an outbreak occurs, it is addressed quickly and effectively. 
Accompanying this problem of outbreaks is the reality 
that until Polio is fully eradicated vulnerable communities 
and countries will still need to vaccinate newly born, 
unvaccinated children.

4.	 The question is asked by Chuck 
Davidson, Polio Plus coordinator 
for Zone 33, “Are we close to 
finishing our job?” The answer is, 
“Yes, we are, but we are not quite 
there yet.” The informed opinion, 
goal, and desire is that the world 
will be effectively polio-free by 
2026, which includes the three 
–year certification period of the 
World Health Organization.

7750 Polio Plus Chair
DOUG KAUFFMANN
Rotary Club of Greenwood
dougandsally@embarqmail.com
864-551-9922

Please contact me if your club 
would like to have a Polio Plus 
Presentation this year!

CLUB CHALLENGES
1.	  By August 15, I encourage our club leaders to 

challenge your clubs/members to give a per 
member goal of $45.

2.	 I encourage every club to insert their 
Polio Plus Goal in Rotary Club Central by 
August 15.

3.	 I encourage every club to make a special 
effort to do a Club Program and/or fundraiser 
to observe World Polio Day, October 24, 2022.

We raised more than our goal 
for polio, despite Covid

Congratulations to the clubs and Rotarians of Rotary District 7750 for 
your gifts to Polio Plus this past 2020-2021 Rotary year. We all know what 
a challenging year it was with the COVID-19 pandemic to even be able to 
hold Polio Plus fundraisers, much less to focus on this noble Polio cause 
with so many other concerns demanding our attention.

However, we were able to surpass our 2020-21 Polio Plus 
goal of $105,970 by raising a total of $121, 567. Thank you for 
your generosity, Rotary District 7750!! 

mailto:dougandsally@embarqmail.com
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2020-21 District 7750 
Rotary Foundation Giving

through 6/30/2021 
100% of Year Completed

Annual Fund Goal 	 $ 355,592  
	 (50 of 50 – 100%)

Annual Fund Total 	 $ 459,320  
	 (129.2% goal)

Annual Fund Per Capita 	 $ 182.85 (2512 members)

Other Funds 	 $ 0

Endowment Fund 	 $ 6,000

PolioPlus Goal 	 $ 105,970  
	 (50 of 50 – 100%)

PolioPlus 	 $ 121,567  
	  (114.7% goal)

Polio Per Capita 	 $ 48.39  
	 (2512 members) 

Total Giving 	  $ 586,887

$0 AF Clubs 	 0  
	  (0 of 50 – 0% - remaining)

$0 Polio Clubs 	 0 
 	 (0 of 50 – 16% - remaining)

DDF Transfer – Polio 	 $ 40,000

Major Gifts 	  6

Major Donors 	 15

Paul Harris Fellows 	 445

Bequest Society 	 2

Benefactors 	 9

EREY ` 	 1991  
	  (2512 members – 79.26%)

Sustaining Members 	 1312  
	 (2512 members – 52.23%)

Paul Harris Society Eligible	 111  
	 (101 members – 90.10%)

Paul Harris Society Members	 101  
	  (+1 for year)

Rotary Direct 	 70  
	 (+2 for year)

All-time for District
Paul Harris Fellows	  5,542

Benefactors 	 817

Bequest Society 	 103

Major Donors 	 101 

Lake Wylie President 
Mark Wilson receives 
the 2021-22 Rotary 
year banner from 
District Governor 
Frank Cox

ROTARY’S 7AREAS OF FOCUS
PEACE and CONFLICT 
RESOLUTION

DISEASE PREVENTION & 
TREATMENT

WATER and SANITATION

MATERNAL and CHILD HEALTH

BASIC EDUCATION and 
LITERACY

ECONOMIC and COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT

The ENVIRONMENT
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Membership Champions (44 new members and their sponsors in June)

Member Type Club Sponsor
Hall, Michael D (MICHAEL) Active Aiken Ellen C. Priest  

O’Loughlin, James (JIM) Active Aiken Forest Mahan  
Selden, Susan J. (SUSAN) Active Aiken Sharon L. Rodgers  
Steelman, Matt (MATT) Active Aiken Susan Jackson 
Swisher, Craig (CRAIG) Active Batesburg-Leesville
Duncan, RN, Debbie (DEBBIE) Active Clemson Wes Koch
Beam, Wayne (WAYNE) Active Clemson Michael J Nebesky  
Fisk, Leslie (LESLIE) Active Emerald City Hannah B Gantt 
Evans, Michael (MICHAEL) Active Greenville Jane B. Dyer  
Tesh, Laura (LAURA) Active Greenville Jane B. Dyer  
Smith, Marti (MARTI) Active Greenville Ramona R. Farrell  
Wiest, Betty (BETTY) Active Greenville Jane B. Dyer  
DeMint, Christine (CHRISTINE) Active-Corporate-

Associate
Greenville Julianne Fish  

Arbogast, Sarah (SARAH) Active Greenville Walker C. Smith, Paul B. 
Wickensimer 

Woodard, Meredith (MEREDITH) Active Greenville Scott Stephens, Jane B. 
Dyer 

Kuhfuss, Andrea (ANDREA) Active-Corporate-
Associate

Greenville Scott Powell  

Elliott, Marty (MARTY) Active Greenville Terry R. Weaver  
Nordmeyer, Chris (CHRIS) Active Greenville Robert A. Coleman  
Jenkins, Julie (JULIE) Active Greenville Shontel Babb  
Beck, Dania (DANIA) Active Greenville Ryan Thackray  
Carter, Phil (PHIL) Active Greenville Ramona R. Farrell  
Stout, Merrell (MERRELL) Active Greenville Ramona R. Farrell  
Bowlus, Matt (MATT) Active Greenwood Kenneth R. Coffey II 
Walters, Michael O. (MICHAEL) Active Greenwood Ken Coffey 
Parks, Consuela D. (CONSUELA) Active Greenwood Teresa Goodman  
Smith, Tara M. (TARA) Active Greenwood Kathryn S. Funderburk  
Ryter, Kelsey (KELSEY) Active Greenville City 

Center
Stephen Piper  

Barp, Meghan (MEGHAN) Active Greenville City 
Center

J. Michael Taylor 

Prather, Heather M. (HEATHER) Active-Corporate Simpsonville John Robert Humphries  
Gordin, Denise M. (DENISE) Active-Corporate Simpsonville John Robert Humphries  
Fields, Robert Jordan (ROBERT) Active Simpsonville David W. Knapp  
McKnight, John (JOHN) Honorary Westminster
Winchester, Robert (BOB) Honorary Westminster

More on the next page
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Member Type Club Sponsor
Wagoner, Anthony (TONY) Active Greater Anderson S. Leslie McIntosh  
Myrick, Catherine J (CATHERINE) Active Clover G. Franklin Pendleton II 
Bradley, Debra (DEBRA) Active The Foothills Elise Hicks 
Dove, Bonnie (BONNIE) Active Fort Mill Robert W. Squatriglia  
Michael, Rami Elmarkiz-Sami (RAMI) Active-Family-Associate Reedy River Ann H. Golden  
Michael, Melissa (MELISSA) Active-Family-Associate Reedy River Ann H. Golden  
McConaughay, Clare (CLARE) Active Indian Land J Michael Neese  
Evans, Elizabeth (ELIZABETH) Active Indian Land
Powell, Chris (CHRIS) Active Indian Land
Barklund, Catharina JH Hollaus 
(CATHARINA)

Active E-Club of the 
Carolinas

Laurens Wilson Floyd Jr. 

Murray, Michael (MICHAEL) Active Greer Satellite

June: 44 New Members | 79 Terminated Members • 3 deceased

 

Deadline for September newsletter is August 25
Send items to newsletter editor Sue Poss, editor@rotary7750.org

Articles received after August 25 will be used in October.

mailto:editor@rotary7750.org
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